
Crazy Cat Lady = Me?
Seems like it’s been a long time since my last griping-about-
Walmart blog post.  Either I’m getting used to their secretive
price-gauging ways, or I’m too busy in my personal life to
spend as much time feeling wronged by the corporate giant. 
Maybe it’s a little of both.  But a few weeks ago, a couple of
Walmart employees made themselves worth mentioning on my blog
for their roles in turning a normally hectic pre-Christmas
nighttime  shopping  trip  with  4  little  kids  into  quite  an
irritating adventure.

After  wandering  past  empty  shelf  upon  empty  shelf  and
compromising my shopping list due to all of the out-of-stock
items there were (and I’m talking everyday items, nothing
gourmet  nor  exotic),  my  frustrations  were  growing.   But
finally I was finished in the grocery section, so I split off
from my family and headed for the garden center.  It might
seem like a strange time of year to get those cement garden-
border-blocks, but they are just over $1 at Walmart, so I use
them as a cost effective way to keep my puppy from digging
holes under our fence.  He digs a hole, I stick in a Walmart
cement brick and solve the problem for under $1.50 – done.  It
won’t  be  long  until  I  have  a  pretty  little  brick  fence
bordering my chain link fence.  Except that my puppy dug a
hole the other day, and just because it was December in Ohio
(never mind the thunderstorms and rain we’ve been having),
Walmart decided that they are going to lock up their cement
bricks in the outdoor garden section and not let customers
back there to get them.  I get back there and find the door to
the outside blocked with a bench (so THAT’S where they’re
putting the benches they removed from the entire store.  Why
Walmart  decided  to  make  seating  scarce  in  their  store  is
beyond me.  Don’t shoppers stay longer and spend more money if
there is a place to rest their feet?  Don’t they want to come
back to a store that lets them rest while their shopping
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companion goes at it?  But that’s a whole ‘nother post, I
guess, even if I entertained the tangent).  So anyway, I hunt
down  an employee and ask her about the cement bricks, and she
tells me that the garden center is closed for the night and to
come back another day.  And this is AFTER I’ve already spent
almost 2 hours in the store, wandering amongst empty shelves
that it seems they don’t know how to stock.  It was difficult
to explain to her that I had come there that night with all my
kids and that this would not be happening again any time
soon.  Take a bunch of kids into a store that sells toys that
time of year if you want to know how draining it can be – go
on, I dare you to borrow some kids and do it next year.  But
the bottom line is, Ms. Walmart employee was not nice when she
told me to come back another time, and she didn’t offer to go
back there or have someone else get me a brick or two or
anything.  She acted like we were both just stuck there in
Walmart, and if she could deal with it, so could I.  But guess
what?  She is GETTING paid to be there, while I have to PAY to
be there – see the difference?  She did not.

So what’s with the Walmart policy of selling an item but not
letting customers buy it?  Are they hoarding cement bricks to
build  a  top-secret  Walmart  price-gouging  planning  party
fortress or something?  Well, I was crabby that night, but I
was not going to cause a scene; I don’t like to be the scene-
causing type.  I had some good advice from a fellow tangenteer
floating around in my head, “Walmart employees are people
too”, so I got over it and moved on.  But by the time the
second Walmart employee wronged me that night, I was really
mad…  The woman at the check-out did not want to take our
coupon, even though it was clearly for the item we purchased. 
Not even worth writing about now; I might as well move on to
the incident that inspired the title of this post – thought I
would throw an amusing Walmart story into my grab bag of
gripes…

I had to run to Walmart on New Year’s Eve.  Yes, New Year’s



Eve, the day when even our normally not-so-full rural Walmart
is filled to the brim with people who can’t wait to get where
they’re going to stuff themselves, get drunk or do both at the
same time.  The mood in Walmart was festive, but I couldn’t
find a parking spot.  I opted for one a mile away, especially
because the weather decided it wanted to be more like May than
December; it was in the 50s.  I’m picking up some last minute
New Year’s goodies, and I notice that the mixed shelled nuts
are on sale for only $1 /pound.  Cracking fresh nuts is one of
my favorite ways to  snack – hold comments on this please,
this isn’t Facebook, it’s a mostly family-friendly blog �  –
nuts are nutritious, one of the natural foods I believe the
human body is meant to consume, plus I have a monster parrot
that loves them.  So I called Hubby, and he told me to buy 30
pounds.  By the time I got done putting 30 pounds of nuts into
sacks  (still  holding  on  the  comments),  my  little  boy  had
bitten through an orange I was going to buy (I put it back
instead –  haha, just kidding, I had to buy the dehydrated
orange at the end of the trip), and I had fielded the same
exact question from at least two different people: “What are
you  going  to  do  with  all  those  nuts?”   I  had  some
conversations about my parrot and my 4 kids, and then I had
had enough and wanted out.  Here’s the funny part.

We returned to our friendly local Walmart on January 2, and my
husband runs in and finds the same nuts for now only a quarter
a pound!!  I’m not going to think about how much money I could
have saved, not going to do that; it’s not the funny part.  At
a quarter a pound, they were out of the nuts, so my husband
asked an employee if they had any more (wait, the 30 pounds I
bought weren’t enough?) to which he replied, “No, some lady
came in here on New Year’s Eve and bought most of them for all
of her cats.”  My husband thinks that somehow my stories of us
having a nut-eating pet parrot turned into Crazy Cat Lady Buys
Nuts among our local Walmart employees, and that’s ok with me
– I could be crazy cat lady.  If only I weren’t allergic to
cats…



Happy holidays from me and Walmart!

Thanksgiving Favorites
I forgot to poll our Thanksgiving guests, but I was wondering
about everyone’s favorite Thanksgiving dish.  Judging by what
the kids had for breakfast this morning, I would say my kids’
favorite Thanksgiving dishes are as follows:

Taylor, age 9 – sweet potatoes (we put marshmallow creme in
ours)

Sammie, age 5 – mashed potatoes and gravy

Disney,  age  3  –  oatmeal  (ok,  so  oatmeal  wasn’t  at  the
Thanksgiving dinner, but Disney didn’t really eat Thanksgiving
dinner, so I don’t think she has a favorite dish.  She LOVES
oatmeal though!)

Christopher, age 16 mos. – turkey

And for lunch, Mom and Dad had their first delicious leftover
sandwiches.  They were so good we think we’ll have the same
for dinner.  We got a smoked turkey this year, and it was
delicious!  It was great to not have to mess with cooking a
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turkey  with  great  company  and  all  these  little  ones
underfoot.   There  are  so  many  ways  to  make  a  leftover
sandwich; the best way is of course with creamed onions.  We
didn’t have any creamed onions leftover this year, but my
husband’s yummy mashed potatoes make a really good leftover
sandwich condiment.  And not having leftover creamed onions is
a good thing – I’m glad people enjoyed them!  Creamed onions
are my favorite Thanksgiving dish AND my husband’s!  So what’s
yours?  Feel free to add anything in the comments section I
may have forgotten!

[poll id=”10″]

Yummy Healthy Snack
My husband and I have been enjoying this snack lately, and
it’s healthy and easy to make.  You’ll need:

Apples – Type is up to you – we think Granny Smith tastes best
for this.  I also tried it with Gala apples which are good,
but I  don’t recommend softer varieties like Red Delicious.

Peanut Butter – We highly recommend natural peanut butter –
Smucker’s makes some.  It’s a little more expensive than the
standard variety like Skippy or Jif, but it contains only
peanuts and a little salt – none of that other junk like
hydrogenated oils, sugar, and who-knows-what-else.  The taste
of real peanut butter is amazingly better than the junky kind
too!

Grape Nuts Cereal

Basically, you just slice the apples, cover them with peanut
butter(less if you’re watching your fat intake), and sprinkle
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with Grape Nuts – it’s really good!  And it’s great for a
snack or light lunch for diabetics also because the protein in
the peanut butter lowers blood sugar that might be elevated
from the apples and cereal.  If you decide to try it, let me
know what you think in the comments section!


